
MINUTES OF THE PROPERTY COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at the Town Hall on

Thursday, 2nd October 2014 at 10.00am
 Present: 

Cllr H Chapman




Cllr D Nicholson





Cllr J Trower (Chair)
In Attendance:

Mrs B Ball – Town Clerk





Mrs M Holmes – Deputy Clerk





 

1.     Apologies for absence
Councillors Bentley, Moss and Wardlely.  Apologies accepted.
2.
Hudson Park
2.1   Encroachment
The Deputy Clerk informed the Committee that letters had been delivered to all homeowners and responses had been received from all but one.  WTC is seeking further advice and clarification from Leeds City Council and will then be informing all homeowners of any action that is required of them.
2.2
Path
This matter had been referred to the Property Committee by the full Council in September.  It had been discussed before but it had previously been decided that no action should be taken.  Councillor Trower suggested that L Philliskirk & Son of Kirk Hammerton be approached for advice.  They are land drainage specialists.  Others who may be approached are Fletchfield Services and Oris Construction who did the work for the water pipe in the cemetery.
2.3
Additional Dog Bin
The Deputy Clerk reported that it had been suggested that an additional Dog Waste Bin be installed at the bottom corner of Hudson Park.  Having checked the prices the supplier that had been used was still the cheapest at £148.48 + VAT and it would match the existing bins.

Resolved:  To recommend that a Post Mountable Doggybin Dog Waste Bin be purchased from Bin Shop at a total cost (including delivery) of £148.48 + VAT.

3.
Tree Work
3.1
Scaur Bank
The Deputy Clerk reported that quotes had been received to the tree work required at Scaur Bank and at the Cenotaph.  The following quotes, which include both the work at Scaur Bank and the Cenotaph had been obtained:

Mike Rhodes
£1,215.00 + VAT

Swift Tree Care
£2,490.00 + VAT

Renato Boi Tree Services
£1,780.00 + VAT  

Recommend:
That Mike Rhodes be instructed to undertake the necessary tree work at Scaur Bank and the Cenotaph.
3.2
Cenotaph

The Deputy Clerk reported that permission to remove the Willow Tree at the Cenotaph had been received from Leeds City Council.  As Council had approved the expenditure in respect of the Willow Tree, Mike Rhodes would be instructed to remove the Willow Tree before Remembrance Sunday.
4..
Members observations of green space areas
4.1
Garden of Rest
Councillor Trower mentioned that the ‘shaped’ trees in the Garden of Rest were now growing over the footpath.  The Town Clerk confirmed that this would be looked at and the appropriate action taken.
6.
Items for Information

The Deputy Clerk reported the springer to be installed at Masons Field had arrived with the wrong fixings so another date would be arranged when the fixings were available.
7.
Date of next meeting

It was agreed that the Deputy Clerk would liaise with the Chair to arrange the date and time of the next meeting.

The meeting closed at 10.40am
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